
Town of Stockbridge 

Monthly Town Board Minutes 

7:00 p.m. Wednesday May 9, 2018 

Stockbridge Community Hall 

 

Chairman Ken Schaefer called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Present were Supervisor Jeff Yelton, Supervisor Connie 

Loewe, Clerk Janene Van Hoorn, Treasurer Ralph Schmid, Calumet County Sherriff Mark Ott and approximately nineteen town 

residents and guests.   

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

The Clerk verified that notices were posted.  

Jeff Yelton made a motion to approve the agenda.  Seconded by Connie Loewe.  Motion Carried.   

Public Comment: Mike Lisowe voiced a concern with a culvert on Artisian Road. Lisowe feels the culvert is too small which 

causes water to wash out his field.   

Jeff Yelton made a motion to approve the April meeting minutes as printed. Seconded by Connie Loewe.  Motion Carried. 

Discussion on an ATV/UTV Routes Ordinance.  Sheriff Ott voiced concerns due to ATV/UTV’s inherently being low speed 

vehicles made for trail and ice use, not road usage.  Sheriff Ott feels they are a distraction and that ATVs and UTV’s do not 

belong on the road.   Sheriff Ott fielded questions from several people.   

Town roads, equipment and buildings discussion:  Ken Schaefer updated the board on road damage due to a recent storm 

water event.  Quinney Road near the lake had major damage.  The boat landing at Twilight Beach suffered damage.  Quinney 

Fishing Club installed the boat landing and maintenance of the landing is under question.  Schaefer gave an update on 

equipment maintenance.   

Discussion of development of a manure hauling ordinance ensued.  The board members will review ordinances which have 

been passed in other Calumet County municipalities.  After reviewing the ordinances, the board members will meet to share 

opinions on preferred content for development of a manure hauling ordinance.    

Review correspondence/communications:  The clerk informed the Board that the Town has received a Recycling Grant in the 

amount of $9934.16.  Ken Schaefer shared that his wife fielded a call from a town resident voicing strong displeasure with 

the Large Item Drop Off event on May 5.   

The Treasurer’s Report was presented. Jeff Yelton made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report as presented.  Seconded 

by Connie Loewe.  Motion Carried. 

Jeff Yelton made a motion to approve and pay the bills as presented to the board.  Seconded by Connie Loewe.  Motion 

Carried. : 

Being no further business, Connie Loewe made a motion to adjourn.  2nd by Jeff Yelton.  Meeting adjourned 8:07 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,   

 

Janene Van Hoorn, Stockbridge Town Clerk 

 

 

 


